
 
 
 
 
 
 
NSK-CAJ FELLOWS PROGRAMME ENDS:-  NSK has sent its circular to the Union on March 11, 2016 
concerning its decision to end the programme since its inception in 1978. Around 435 journalists attended 
the  programme. Reason for termination being the Japanese newspaper industry is dealing with 
decreasing circulation numbers and declining advertising revenues.  
 
 
TO:  
Mr. Akira KAWASHIMA,  
Managing Director of NSK. 
 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
NUJ Malaysia  sincerely and with unfailing gratitude  wishes to thank the Nihon Shinbun Kyokai 
executives and staff for their long and beneficial contribution to NUJ Malaysia and journalists as 
a whole in the CAJ fraternity for allowing us the opportunity to participate in NSK's Fellowship 
Progamme during these long and beneficial 40 years since its inception in 1978. 
 
It saddens us to think of NSK's tireless effort has now come to an end, leaving all those beautiful 
memories of Japan in the hearts of those who have participated in this wonderful programme. 
 
Needless to say, the programme has truly educated us on the lives of the Japanese people in 
terms of social, economy and politics but above all friendship. 
 
May future holds good for NSK and its Executives and Staff.  
 
Farewell to colleagues in the land of the Rising Sun 
 
 
 
 
On Behalf of the Executive Council, 

 
SCHAVE JEROME DE ROZARIO 
General Secretary NUJ Malaysia 
 
 


